
For residents on Fir Street from 9th to 12th Avenue  

Utility upgrades will be starting soon in your area. 

Fir Street Utility Upgrade News                             March 20, 2019 

 

The Fir Street Utility Upgrade Project is about to begin. The project involves the replacement of 

approximately 380 lineal meters of watermain on Fir Street from 9th Avenue northward to the 

1100Blk Laneway, accompanied by approximately 175 lineal meters of storm drain improvements  

from 10th Avenue to the 1100 Blk Laneway. In general terms the work includes the installation of 

new services, hydrants, manholes, catch basins, headwalls and miscellaneous appurtenances 

followed by reinstatement of the affected asphalt road surface and flat works.   

Getting Ready for Construction 

Work is expected to commence in early April and be completed by July 2019. The work is 

generally limited to the road right of way and will see the new watermain installed under 

the roadway.  The new water services will be connected to the existing services at or near 

the property line. The boulevards and landscaping will be restored. 

Road Closures 

This project will require single lane closure around the active work area with alternating 

traffic passing the work zone. The contractor will be required to maintain appropriate traffic 

control throughout the course of construction. For everyone's safety, all drivers and 

pedestrians should obey the traffic control personnel and signage. 

Construction Impacts 

The contractor will be working between the hours of 7:00 AM to 5:30 PM. During these 

hours, street parking on Fir Street will not be available. Temporary driveway closures will be 

experienced as the work progresses. Your cooperation in following these restrictions would be appreciated. Overnight 

parking will be allowed.  

All effected properties will be given 72 hours advance notice of disruptions to water. It is anticipated there will be a single 

day-long shutdown as the new watermain and services are connected.    

Questions or Concerns? 

Please contact us directly at 250-286-5700 or email the Project Team at capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca 
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